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Note: Title should not be more than 2 lines but be sufficient to describe the action requested. 

 
Requested 
Meeting Date: 

June 11, 2015 Time Needed: 30 minutes 

Department: Non Department Division: Auditor’s Office 

Contact(s): Judy Rosenberger 

Phone: 83320 Ext.  I/O Address: 503/601 

Presenter 
Name(s) & 
Title(s): 

Steve March, Multnomah County Auditor;  Annamarie McNiel Performance 
Auditor; Nicole Dewees, Performance Auditor  

General Information  

1.  What action are you requesting from the Board?  
Board Briefing  

2. Please provide sufficient background information for the Board and the public to 
understand this issue.  Please note which Program Offer this action affects and how it 
impacts the results. 

 
This is the twelfth biennial financial condition report that the Multnomah County Auditor’s Office 
has issued.  For most indicators we use a ten-year period, which is commonly used by local 
governments to demonstrate the ability to fund services on an ongoing basis.  A local government 
that can maintain services to the public while meeting changing service demands and withstanding 
economic downturns is generally considered to be in good financial condition.  We believe the 
County has met this standard. 
 
The Auditor’s Office looked at measures of revenues coming into the County, how these revenues 
were used, and the County’s financial health over time. We also included indicators showing 
changes in population and the economy, and assessed how those changes can affect County 
services. For example, economic conditions influence revenues such as business income tax, and 
even more recently property taxes. A poor economy and loss of jobs puts more County residents at 
risk and in need of services. The unemployment rate is one indicator of the economic conditions in 
the County. In the last thirty-years covered by our reports, the unemployment rate has fluctuated 
from occasional low rates under 5% up to some years with high rates over 10%. 
 
For more than twenty years, we have worked with the County’s Commissioners, Budget Directors 
and Chief Financial Officers, who have made the difficult decisions that have affected the past, 
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present and future of the County.  Since we began issuing these reports, the County has undergone 
major changes in the property tax system, assumed responsibility for some state human service 
and public safety programs, and experienced economic downturns. We believe the current 
financial health of Multnomah County is the result of difficult decisions made by County 
Commissioners who responded to these challenges by creating and following sound financial 
policies while maintaining service to the public. 
 
A financial condition report is a look back. Therefore, nearly all of the data presented reflect the 
economic downturn suffered locally and nationally from the most recent recession; however, these 
trends also reflect some of the gradual recovery that has been experienced in the most recent 
years.  The County’s past commitment to solid financial policies has put us in a good financial 
condition to serve our constituents as conditions continue to improve. 
 

3.  Explain the fiscal impact (current year and ongoing). 
N/A  

4.  Explain any legal and/or policy issues involved.  
N/A 

5.  Explain any citizen and/or other government participation that has or will take place.  
N/A 

 

 

Required Signature 

Note: Please submit electronically.  Insert names of your approvers followed by /s/ - we no longer use 
actual signatures.  Please insert date approved. 

Elected 
Official or 
Department 
Director:    Steve March    /s/      Date:   June 3, 2015 


